
Message from Principal

Dear Parents,
As winter break approaches, we eagerly anticipate the upcoming weeks filled with excitement. Our
students have dedicated themselves to their studies throughout the fall and are now fully engaged



in various activities leading up to the winter break. From concluding the basketball season to
participating in choir and preparing for our winter concert, our students are very busy but still
remain committed to their school work.
As the temperature changes, we kindly remind you to ensure that your child is dressed
appropriately for the colder and wetter weather.
Currently, our teachers are compiling information to provide learning updates on your child's
academic progress, which will be sent home the week before winter break.
In addition to academic pursuits, we are gearing up for several school events that promise to create
lasting memories for our community. We appreciate your continued support and look forward to
the next few weeks of fun.
Thank you for your support and if you have any questions or concerns please contact me.
Jesse Witte
Principal

Traffic Concerns/Safety
Traffic Concerns:
Whenever possible, please use the nearby dog park parking lot to park your vehicle and walk to the
school for drop-off and pick-up. As we work to support safety, we ask that you follow these
guidelines for pick-up and drop-off procedures if you are choosing to use the school’s front loop.
-Please ensure that your child is ready to exit the vehicle in an efficient manner at the drop-off loop
at the school’s main doors in the morning.
-Please do not let children out of your vehicle while you wait in line to get to the front doors/drop-off
loop.
-Travel in single lane fashion. Do not pass on the left.
-Do not park in front of the building before the end of the day. We will ask parents to “take a loop
around” to keep traffic moving steadily.
-When possible, arrive at 2:55 if you are using the front loop to pick up your child. This will ensure
your child is ready to go and it will alleviate some congestion immediately at dismissal.
Thank you for your cooperation in creating a safe and efficient environment for everyone.

SES CHRISTMAS CONCERTS - December 12th & 13th -
MARK YOUR CALENDAR
It's that time of year again! We will have one performance Tuesday,
December 12th and one performance Wednesday, December 13th.
We will be dividing the classes into two groups, one performing on
Tuesday and one on Wednesday. Currently we are working on the schedule and teachers will let
parents know ASAP which day they will be performing. More information to come via school
messenger email and teacher's communication.

PAC ELVES Starts Nov 20 - Dec 8th

How can you be part of the magic? Starting Monday November 20th there will be information in the
school front foyer with labels marked “boy / girl / and an “age” of a student at the school.



1. Simply take that tag and add it to your shopping list this holiday
season.
2. Drop the unwrapped gift off at the office by Friday, December 8th
(along with the tag for sorting).
3. Your gift will be wrapped and be part of the love, laughs and
holiday hope for our Springwood Families! (Elf Fun Fact: The office
and SES Administrators will be the only ones who know the details
of who the giving Elf was and who the receiving Elves are! It truly is
holiday magic!) Please Call the office if you would like to purchase a gift but cannot make it in to
grab the tag.

SES Holiday Food Drive Starts Nov 20th - Dec 8th

SES Holiday Food Drive Starts Nov 20th - Dec 8th
WE ARE LOOKING FOR HEALTHY NON-PERISHABLE FOOD ITEMS.
FOOD WILL BE DISTRIBUTED TO SES FAMILIES IN NEED
THOUGHOUT THE HOLIDAY SEASON.
PLEASE DROP OFF IN THE FRONT FOYER

Christmas Christmas Choir
Mrs. Burn is starting a Christmas Choir for students in grades
2,3,4,5, 6 and 7, on Wednesday mornings and some Friday lunch
times until the Christmas Concert. All students from these classes
are welcome to attend. The choir will be held in the band/music
room from 8:15 – 8:45. or when you can get here. All students in these grades are welcome to join
us.
Please drop your backpacks and coats in your classroom and change into your indoor shoes (if
your teacher is in the room). If your teacher is not here yet, put your shoes and backpacks in the
hall outside the band/music room.
Welcome to choir!
Mrs. Burn

Winter Wonderland Skating
Winter Wonderland
We are excited to announce our upcoming Winter Wonderland event
on December 21 and 22, and we're looking for enthusiastic
volunteers to make it a memorable experience for everyone!
Event Details:

Dates:
December 21 9:30 - 13:30 am
December 22 1:00 - 2:00 pm
Location: Oceanside Place



Volunteer Opportunities:
We are in need of volunteers to assist with various tasks, including tying skates and putting them
away. Your support will help ensure a smooth and enjoyable experience for all attendees.
Volunteer Responsibilities:

Tying and untying skates
Assisting with skate fittings
Managing the skate rental area

Volunteer Requirements:
To ensure the safety of all participants, volunteers must undergo a criminal record check in
accordance with district policy. We appreciate your understanding and commitment to creating a
secure environment for everyone.
How to Volunteer:
If you're eager to be part of our Winter Wonderland team, please contact your child's teacher. Your
support will make a significant difference in creating a memorable experience for all attendees.
Important Note:
This is a school event, not a family skate. Volunteers will play a key role in assisting with skate-
related tasks, but we need help getting ready and then with cleaning up . Only volunteers that have
registered with us will be able to participate at the the arena. There will be a checklist for all non
school board employees to sign in.

Thank you for considering this opportunity, and let's work together to make Winter Wonderland truly
enchanting for our school community!

Christmas Sweater Day

Let's all wear our Christmas Sweaters on Friday December 22nd.

Change of Clothes

Just a reminder to be sure to send a change of clothes for your
child as the weather starts to get rainy and wet. Rain boots and rain
jackets are necessary as well. Thank you!

POPCORN SALES - Every Wednesday

Popcorn Wednesdays at lunch recess outside the Foods Room window. $2.00 per bag!



SES Spirit Wear

Spirit Wear is back in full force! Every Friday staff and students
show their school spirit by wearing their Springwood gear.

T-Shirts $22.00
Hoodies $35.00
Hats $30.00
Toques $22.00

Please see the front office for purchase. Cash or Cheque accepted.
If you would like to use the online option, please contact Candice in the front office.

Candice Nikirk
School Accounts Secretary
Springwood Elementary
250-248-2038

Student Absences - Safe Arrival

Dear School Families,
School District 69 is launching the SafeArrival component of the
SchoolMessenger tool. This is a tool that provides multiple ways for
parents to report absences when their child will be away and also
speeds the process of reaching out to parents when a child is not at
school. Please see the attached letter for details.

In the attached letter you will see that parents have three ways of reporting an absence, regardless
of which option you choose, you will need to use the contact information that you have provided to
the school. Using the app or website will require you to create an account with your email address.
Please use the email that the school has on file for you (the one you that is receiving this message).



If you choose to use the phone system to report an absence you will be asked to provide the phone
number the school has on file for you in order to use the system. This information is what connects
you to your child/children in the system.

You can continue to report absences by calling the school at 250-248-2038 but we are strongly
encouraging families to use the SchoolMessenger app, website.

Thank you

See the attached PDF with instructions.

Safe Arrival Letter.pdf
Download

135.4 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

PAC Newsletter

See poster below for information!
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Rotary Club of Qualicum Beach

The Rotary Club of Qualicum Beach is going to Guatamala in February 2024 to help improve the
lives of single Mayan mothers and their children. Part of this project is to supply school supplies to
children ages 5-10 years. Without shoes , they are not allowed to go to school. We are collecting
used running shoes to take to them. If you can donate, please bring these to the school office
where there will be a bin with a sign on it. Your support is greatly appreciated.
MJ Thorne
Rotary QB

Upcoming Dates - MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

Nov 20 - Dec 8 - PAC ELVES STARTS
Nov 20 - Dec 8 - SES Holiday Food Train Starts
Nov 23 - Hot Lunch - Domino's/Sam's Sushi
Dec 1 - District Wide Planning Day - students do not attend
Dec 7 - Hot Lunch - Tim Horton's
Dec 12 - SES Christmas Concert - Time TBA
Dec 13 - SES Christmas Concert -Time TBA
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Dec 21 - Winter Wonderland Skating - 9:30-10:30 am
Dec 22 - Winter Wonderland Skating - 1:00 - 2:00 pm
Dec 22 - Christmas Sweater Day
Dec 25-Jan 5th - Winter Vacation

Follow Us On Instagram!

@springwood_wolves

Contact Us

Jesse Witte, Principal - jwitte@sd69.bc.ca
Lauren Nikirk, Acting Vice Principal - lnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Candice Nikirk, Administrative Assistant - cnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Pamela Horrigan, Administrative Assistant - phorrigan@sd69.bc.ca

Phone - 250-248-2038

Pam Horrigan
Pam is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters
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